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  “50 Ways The Bible Can Change Your Life” 
 
     Want to make changes in your life for 2017?  Reading the Bible can change your life in so many ways… at 
least 50 but there are many more ways.  How can it change your life?   
 
 “Everything in the Scriptures is Godôs Word.  All of it is useful for teaching and helping people and for 
correcting them and showing them how to live.  The Scriptures train Godôs servants to do all kinds of good 
deeds.ò  (2 Timothy 3:16-17) 
 
     24:  Be Stronger Than Your Temptations -  Even you live by a moral code, you will face challenges to your 
convictions.  Temptation found Adam and Eve in the Garden of Eden.  It found Jesus in the wilderness.  And 
it will find you – likely when you’re at your most vulnerable point.  As the author of Proverbs 6 recommended, 
meditating on the principles that form the core of who you are and who you should be is a great first step in 
resisting temptation.  The practice of reflection can be a helpful tool. 
     23:  Choose Your Associates Carefully – Solomon, the author of Proverbs 4, understood that the ability to 
distinguish between good and bad people is crucial to spiritual and physical health.  Before you allow some-
one else to influence you, try to ascertain a few things about their character.   
     22:  Develop Humility – Your role is to make the most of what God has given you.  While you can take 
pride in your efforts, be sure the lion’s share of credit is not misplaced.  To be humble is to be comfortable 
outside of the spotlight.  Rather than pursue fame and call attention to yourself, work to become a person of 
quiet confidence, one who is quick to put God-given abilities to use – and even quicker to acknowledge the 
contributions of others. 
     21:  Spend Some Time in Nature – Once upon a time, that didn’t take much effort.  People’s work, play, 
and relaxation all took place outside.  Nature was a constant companion.  Many of us today have precious 
little contact with the natural world.  Urbanization, technological advances, and the demand for comfort and 
convenience have reduced the number of hours we spend outside.  Why not reverse the trend?   
     20:  Let Peace Start with You – As followers of Jesus, we are called to be peacemakers, which means jus-
tice and peace should both be high on our priority list.  But where do we go from there?  We can be slow to 
confront.  We can be quick to say, “I’m sorry.”  We can stand against injustice – in any form. 
19:  Listen Hard, Listen Well – The best gift you can give anyone is a listening ear.  To listen to someone is to 
say, “You are important to me.  I want to learn more about what you think and feel.”  That’s why James rec-
ommended it so highly: “My dear friends, you should be quick to listen and slow to speak or to get an-
gry” (James 1:19). 
     18:  Know When to Let Others Help – The do-it-yourself mentality runs deep in our culture.  We prize inde-
pendence and celebrate people who take care of themselves and others.  The apostle Paul, however, chal-
lenged that mind-set in his letter to the Galatians: “You obey the law of Christ when you offer each other a 
helping hand” (Galatians 6:2).   

    (Continued on Next Pageé ) 
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      17:  Embrace Your Weakness – The apostle Paul suffered from some sort of physical ailment.  
Paul’s weakness made him a more effective leader.  When God did not relieve him of his physical condition, 
Paul accepted the response with grace and gratitude.  His faith didn’t waiver.  The people who looked to him 
for guidance found strength to accept their own shortcomings and afflictions.   
     16:  Be a Stealthy Giver – If you want to give in a way that pleases God, here’s what to do:  don’t adver-
tise it, cut all strings to it, forget about it (give the gift quietly, thank God for allowing you to give, move on).  
Maintain a proper perspective.  No matter how generous you are; you still receive infinitely more from God 
than you give to others.  No one out gives God.  That’s why humility must always run hand in hand with gen-
erosity. 
     15:  Keep Your Nostalgia in Check – That tendency to glorify the past, to rhapsodize over what used to 
be, is nothing new.  That’s not to say the past is useless to us.  The truth is, the good old days weren’t always 
so good.  We tend to gloss over things that don’t conform to our rosy hindsight.  In the process, we lose sight 
of many areas in which our society has improved.  We can learn from the past only if we can recall it clearly 
and objectively.   
     14:  Don’t Look for Deep Fulfillment in Shallow Things – Solomon learned that all the pleasures, posses-
sions and accomplishments in the world cannot bring fulfillment.  Solomon experimented with nearly every-
thing and he found meaning in none of it.  Fulfilment can be found in healthy relationships, a well-earned, 
good reputation and spiritual peace.  (Ecclesiastes 2:1-11) 
     13:  Keep Your Books Balanced – This isn’t just about financial bookkeeping.  It’s about living with integri-
ty.  It’s about enjoying healthy relationships and maintaining balance in our lives.   
      
ñPay all that you owe, whether it is taxes and fees or respect and honor.  Let love be your only debt!  If you 
love others, you have done all that the Law demands.ò (Romans 13:7-8) 
 
(to be continued) 
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Serving God Together,  

Pastor Bud 

 
It seems like just yesterday we were entering January 2016 and in a 

blink of an eye we are now entering January 2017.  Yes, the year has 

seemed to go that fast.  We have had numerous deaths, weddings 

and baptisms and have had a lot of new and old faces continuously go 

through Fennimore UMCõs doors.  We have cried tears of grief and tears of joy, we have 

struggled and we have laughed but in it all, we have been blessed!  Thank you to all of you who 

have helped with ministries, projects, services, and gatherings this year.  Special thanks to all the 

staff that have worked hard (even Chelsea) all year.  Ministry could not have taken place without 

you.  Again, thank you for all you have done this past year.  

 

As we begin 2017, I ask that we put even more vigor, faith, and Spirit in our ministry to spread Godõs 

Word and further Godõs kingdom upon this earth.  God bless! 

 

In Christ, 

Pastor Bud  



Christian Ed. News 
 

Welcome to 2017!  As we begin the New Year 

and resolutions, remember to always put God 

first.  When we keep our FAITH and put HIM 

first, everything else just falls into place. 

 

Christmas Program  
Congratulations to all the students that  

participated in the Christmas Program.  They 

worked very hard on the songs, readings and 

skits.  Thank you to everyone for bringing them to 

the extra practices and for helping them at 

home.  Extra thanks to the families of the stu-

dents in the skit for allowing them to come to the 

church for LOTS of extra practices.  Without your 

help we couldnõt have the successful programs 

that we do.  KUDOS to everyone!  

 

Christian Education  
Reminder:  We will be having Christian Ed. on Jan 

1st from 9:20 to 10:25 AM.  We will have a one 

day curriculum of òNew Yearõs Dayó. Please 

come into church to pick up your child at the 

end of class.  This is for the safety of everyone.  

We donõt anyone getting hit in the parking lot 

and want to make sure students are going with 

someone that is supposed to be picking  

them up.  

 

Movie Night  
We will be featuring the movie  

ñFinding Doryò on January 7th  

in the Christian Ed. area.  Concessions will start at 

6:00 PM and the movie will begin at 6:30 PM.   

Remember to wear your comfy clothes, bring a 

blanket, pillow or chair and enjoy the movie!  This 

is open to anyone that would like to come.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Snow Day  
As part of the prize for reaching the goal for 

UNICEF we will have a òsnow dayó during Chris-

tian Education. We havenõt set a date yet but 

we will let you know as soon as we do.  We want 

a little more snow to play in!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As always if you have any questions or know of 

anyone that would like to join us for Christian  

Education please let us know!  

 

Sherry Kieler ð (608) 778-1556 

Renee Thomas ð (608) 553-7825 

 

Keep posting and journaling your  

adventures with Flat Jesus! 

Baptisms  
 

Destany Rae and  

Dakota Russell Downing  

Baptized on December 4 by  

Pastor Wm.  òBudó Budzinksi 

 

Kaitlyn Jeanne and Jaden Lynn 

Reyzek  

Baptized on December 4 by  

Pastor Wm.  òBudó Budzinksi 

 

 

January Food Pantry Needs:  

Chicken Noodle Soup  

Tomato Soup  

Mixed Vegetables  

Peanut Butter  

Canned Fruit  

Shampoo  



Connectional Groups  
We will begin registering for upcoming  

Connectional Groups which will start in  

February.  Please be sure to watch for infor-

mation in your weekly bulletins and on the 

website.  To register for a group you can do it 

one of three easy ways é completing the  

information on your communication card,  

going to the church website  

fennimoreumc.org  

OR contacting the church office.   
 

The following group titles will be offered:  
TITLE    FACILATATORS 

Godõs Not Dead 2    Sherry Kieler 

Reset    Pastor Bud  

#Struggling    Renee Thomas  

From this Day Forward  Glen and Christine Klais  

 

 

 

 

Poinsettias  

 

Thank you to the following families for 

helping beautify our sanctuary and sharing 

Christmas Joy! This is the list of the families that 

signed up on the sheet in the Narthex.  There 

may be others that shared a poinsettia, but 

did not sign the sheet. We thank all  who gave!  

 

Jeff and Renee Thomas  (M) of Loved Ones  

Jeff and Renee Thomas  (H) of Our Children  

Schaefer, OõBrien   (M) of Jim OõBrien 

White Family   

Bea Freymiller   (M) of Carl Freymiller  

Glen and Christine Klais  (M) of Bert Klais  

Torgerson Family   (M) of John Walker  

Torgerson Family   (M) of Stephanie Hass  

Bruegmann Family  (M) of Caymnn  

Chuck and Barb Wiest  (M) of Chuck Jr.  

Greg Schaefer Family  (M) of Dave Galer  

UMW     (M) of Past Members  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News 
 

We continue to meet twice monthly.  The first 

and third Sundays at 7:15 PM.  However, for 

2017 we will NOT be meeting on New Yearõs 

Day evening (1/1/17), so everyone can be 

ready for school the following day.  Our time 

together involves upcoming activities,  

devotions, games, and food.   

 

During Christmas break we had a lock in at 

church and weõre looking forward to Winter 

Camp at Pine Lake which will be January 20 -

22nd .  Information will be sent to youth soon.  

If you donõt receive it, please contact 

Renee, Sherry or Kevin right away.  Weõll 

need confirmed attendees very soon.  

 

We will be selling Super Bowl Pizzas again this 

year as a fundraiser.  Be sure to order yours 

on Sunday mornings or contact one of the 

youth or the leaders (Renee, Sherry or Kevin).  

 

   

New Member Class  

Pastor Bud will be offering a New Member 

Class. The class will take place in three  

sessions on January 8, January 15 and  

January 22 from 5:00 to 6:00 PM. New Mem-

bers will be presented on Sunday, January 

29. If you are interested in becoming a  

member, please contact the Church Office 

(608) 822-6797 OR fennimoreumc@tds.net. 

We would love for you to join us!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



WŀƴǳŀǊȅ aƛǎǎƛƻƴΥ  
 

Heifer Project International  
 

Heifer International's mission is to work with 

communities to end world hunger and pov-

erty and to care for the Earth.  

 

Heifer empowers families to turn hunger and 

poverty into hope and prosperity ð but the 

approach is more than just giving them a 

handout. Heifer links communities and helps 

bring sustainable agriculture and commerce 

to areas with a long history of poverty. Our an-

ima ls provide pa rtners with both food  and  reli-

able income, as agricultural products such as 

milk, eggs and honey can be traded or sold 

at market.  When many families gain this new 

sustainable income, it brings new opportuni-

ties for building schools, creating agricultural 

cooperatives, forming community savings and 

funding small businesses.  

 

The core of Heifer Project model is Passing on 

the Gift. This means families share the training 

they receive, and pass on the first female off-

spring of their livestock to another family. This 

extends the impact of the original gift, allow-

ing a once impoverished family to become 

donors and full participants in improving their 

communities.  

 

The goal of every Heifer project is to help fam-

ilies ac hieve self-relianc e. They do this by 

providing them the tools they need to sustain 

themselves, and it's thanks to the generosity of 

donors that makes it possible.   

 

Through this monthõs mission, we have the 

power to give a hungry family the training it 

takes to feed themselves and their children, 

as well as help their community. Together, we 

can change the world, one family, one com-

munity, at a time.  

 

And it all starts with YOUR gift.  

 

For more information, visit:  

www.heifer.org  

 

Dream Team News  

 
What a glorious night! Christmas Eve was AWE-

SOME! Thank you very much to all who opened 

doors, valet parked, and just overall welcomed 

folks with a smile and the love of Jesus. It certain-

ly made an impression. A special thank you to 

Kevin Klais and Audrey Doan who pulled an all -

nighter! Around 600 worshippers came through 

our doors. It was just amazing to have that at-

tendance. Thank you again for bringing your 

families and inviting your friends!  

 

Now for the New Year, 2017: 

As the Dream Team, we cannot be satisfied. 

2016 was pretty good but we want more. More 

people to become involved. More people to to 

feel the love of Jesus in their heart. More kids to 

bless us in Christian Education. More people to 

walk through our doors and stay forever! Oh, 

and another baby for Jesusõ Birthday Party next 

December.  

 

Blessings to all and prayers that God grows into 

your lives in 2017. God is good all the time!  

 

Jeff Thomas and Your Dream Team  

 

PS: Be sure to wish Renee a Happy Birthday 

(January 1st) when you see her! January 1st is a 

GREAT day!  

 

UMW News  

 

Well, the holidays are behind us and we are 

ready to begin another year. We should have 

our 2017 calendar finalized and on the  

church website soon.    

 

We hope you all have a safe and blessed New 

Year in 2017! Let the resolutions flow!  

  

The UMW ladies next quarterly meeting is  March 

29th. Stay warm!  

 

Kim Cathman, UMW President  



RESET 
Join us beginning on January 8, 2017 for 4 

weeks as we explore how to òRESETó our lives!  
 

To reset something is, literally, to set it back to its 

original purpose and design. When an electron-

ic device is functioning in a less -than -optimal 

way, it can be reset so that whatever was stuck 

gets unstuck and all the connections can run  

smoothly again. Similarly, when life is function-

ing in a less -than -optimal way, it can be reset 

too! This happens first on the inside, where our  

deep -seated cravings for significance and  

satisfaction live.  

 

We can be fulfilled. We can be reset. We can 

be changed, because Jesus changes  

everything!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Upcoming Expense  

In 2017, our Church will need a new roof. The 

cost will be $43,360. Currently, we have $28,000 

in our building fund. We are asking that you 

prayerfully consider giving an additional offer-

ing to be put towards the cost of the roof. 

Please write òroofó on your offering envelope if 

you choose to give towards this expense.  

 

God Bless,  

Pastor Bud, Chad Kieler and Steve Birkett  

 

 

Our Christian Love and Sympathy is  

extended to the following families: 

 

David Galer Family  

Evelyn Stenner Family  

Ivonelle Udelhoven Family  

Myra Hill Family  

 

 

 

 
To all that helped 
make others have a 
better Christmas by 
supporting the Angel 
Tree Project.  It®s great 
when others give, so 
that someone else 
benefits.  Thank You 
to all!  

   

 

 

  December 2016  

  Attendance:  
 

  

 

 December 4   227 

 December 11   389 

 December 18   156 

 December 24   582 

 December 25   55 
 

 





Date  8:00 AM  10:30 AM  

1/1/2017  Kevin and Marissa  

Klais 

Kim and Chris  

Cathman  

1/8/2017  Dave and Ann  

Stenner  

Sheckler  

1/15/2017  Tina Carl  

MaryEllen Tredinick  

Glen Klais Family  

1/22/2017  Carl and Judy  

Nelson  

Kim and Chris  

Cathman  

1/29/2017  

 

Joe and Donna  

Grimme  

Rod and Jackie  

Wehrle  

Ushers 

Date  8:00 AM  10:30 AM  

1/1/2017  Saralyn and Trent  

Klais 

Karen Rosemeyer  

1/8/2017  Don and Marsha  

Schneider  

Sheckler  

1/15/2017  Phil and Diane Alm  Glen Klais Family  

1/22/2017  Rob and Karla 

Rands 

Sandy Knapp  

1/29/2017  Rochelle Lindow  

Audrey Doan  

Rod and Jackie 

Wehrle  

Greeters (Sanctuary)  

Date  8:00 AM  10:30 AM  

1/1/2017  Trent Klais  Kim Cathman  

1/8/2017  Ann Stenner  Lori Budzinski  

1/15/2017  Randy Mouw  Glen Klais  

1/22/2017  Judy Nelson  Kim Cathman  

1/29/2017  Phil Alm Jackie Wehrle  

Liturgist  

Date  8:00 AM  10:30 AM  

1/1/2017  Blake Droessler  Brayden Fry  

1/8/2017  Celebration  Cooper Leffler  

1/15/2017  Isaac Henkel  Ethan Sheckler  

1/22/2017  Celebration  Wes Fry  

1/29/2017  Brock Henkel  Kendall Qunicy  

Acolyte  

Date  8:00 AM  10:30 AM  

1/1/2017  Catrice Hunt  ? 

1/8/2017  Jeff Thomas  ? 

1/15/2017  Rose Mouw  ? 

1/22/2017  Carrie Friederick  ? 

1/29/2017  Robert Kenney  ? 

Kidõs Time  

Date  8:00 AM  10: 30 AM  

1/1/2017  Kevin, Marissa,  

Saralyn and Trent 

Klais, Dave and 

Ann Stenner, Jeff 

Thomas, Sherry 

Kieler 

Sandy Knapp  

Kim Cathman  

Karen R. 

 

Communion Assistants  

7ÈÏȭÓ 3ÅÒÖÉÎÇ  
ÉÎ *ÁÎÕÁÒÙȩ  

Remember our Members at: 
 

Morningside Assisted Living  

Norma Neuroth  

 

Orchard Manor  

Doris Schneider  

 

Good Samaritan Center  

Becky Belscamper, Bob Belscamper, Arlene 

Fry, Nip Leffler, Arlene Schmahlenberger, 

Dave Lindow, Gerry McReynolds, Lois Jean 

Preston, Jeannette Schneiderwind  

 

Sunset Fields 

Donna Blackborn  

 

Our HouseñPlatteville  

Marie Gildersleeve  
 



New Yearõs Resolutions  

Dr. Ralph F. Wilson  

"I never make New Year's Resolutions, anymore," the man told me, "I never keep them, anyway." I 

can remember all too many resolutions I've made and let slip away, too. But I believe New Year's 

resolutions are worth making. Let me tell you why.  

First, we all need changes. Some we find very hard to admit to ourselves. I've heard people who say, 

"I have no regrets about my life. If I had it to do over, I'd do it the same way again." But that attitude 

is way too blind and self -serving so far as I'm concerned. There is great power in confession --to our-

selves, to God, to others. Owning up to our failures is the first, painful step on the road to something 

better.  

Second, when we change calendars is a good time for reassessment. How did last year go? What 

do I want to do differently this year? This time of year always reminds me of a passage of scripture, 

better understood by farmers than suburbanites: "Break up your unplowed ground, and do not sow 

among thorns" (Jeremiah 4:3). It makes sense. The more land you put into production, the more pros-

perous you'll be. But some of us are stupid enough to try to sow seeds in land overrun by star thistle 

without breaking up the soil and taking care to root out the thorns as they come up. Call it laziness. 

Call it stupidity.  

Let me ask you a serious question. What percentage of your life is producing something of value to 

God? How much "unplowed ground" do you have that ought to be broken up in this coming year 

and made useful? Reassessment. The brink of a new year is a good time for reassessment.  

Third, New Year's is an excellent time for mid -course corrections. Sure, we might fail in what we set 

out to do, but if we fail to plan, the old saw goes, then we plan to fail. If you're so fearful of failure 

that you never set up your row of tin cans to shoot at, you're not very likely to hit any at all. Failure is 

not the end. For the person who determines to learn from it, failure is a friend.  

One of my heroes in the Bible is the Apostle Paul. Talk about failure! Throughout his life he was op-

posed, persecuted, shipwrecked, stoned and left for dead, deserted by trusted co -workers, slan-

dered, and scorned. Sometimes it seemed that projects to which he had devoted years were turn-

ing to dust before his eyes. But during from one of his stints in prison, we can see from one of his let-

ters an unwillingness to quit. "Forgetting what is behind," he wrote, "and straining toward what is 

ahead, I press on toward the goal to win the prize for which God has called me heavenward in 

Christ Jesus" (Phil 3:13-14, NIV) No wonder he made a mark on his world. He stopped looking back, 

and looked forward instead. He didn't let the fear of failure keep him from trying again.  

Fourth, New Year's is a time to learn to rely more heavily on the grace of God. Now I've met a few 

self-made men and women and so have you, but so often these people seem proud and driven. 

There is another way: beginning to trust in God's help. One more secret from the Apostle Paul: "I can 

do everything through Him who gives me strength," he said (Phil 4:13, NIV). And God's strength saw 

him through a lot --through pain, through joy, and through accomplishment.  

If this last year, you didn't practice relying on the Lord as much as you should have, there is no time 

like the present to make a New Year's resolution. In fact, why don't you say a short prayer right now --

use these words if you like: "Dear God, I want the new year to be different for me." Now spell out in 

prayer some of the changes you'd like to see. And close this way: "Lord Jesus, I know that I'm going 

to need a lot of help for this. So right now I place myself in your hands. Help me to receive Your 

strength. Amen." Good. Now you've got a much better chance of a Happy New Year.  



Happy Birthday!  
1  Renee Thomas                                                       

3   Nellie Furrer 

  Whitney Zink  

7  Trisha Klaas 

8  Bea Freymiller  

  Christine Klais 

  Robert Demo  

10  Liberty Wood  

11  Isabelle James  

13  Janann Barnes  

  Robert Belscamper  

  Tyler Carl 

  Ann Stenner  

  Nicolas Witzig  

15   Patty Hoffland  

  Jenna James  

16   Shianna Schultz  

  Amanda Millin  

  Jacob Wehrle  

17   Isabella Bender  

18  Amanda Horsfield  

  Eldeen Oechsle  

  Aubrey French  

  Angela Budzinski  

19  Brooklyn Henkel  

  Jamie Seitz  

20  Pat Freymiller  

21  Jerry Lenz 

22   Matthew Birkett  

  Gregg Davis  

  Carrie Friederick  

  Randy Mouw  

24  Jeanne Henkel  

25  Paul Adney Sr.  

  Carrie Barker  

  Malorie French  

  Marsha Schneider  

26  Stephanie Needham  

28  Milly Stephens  

  Whitney Winkers  

30  Hayley Bender  

  Brylie Zink 

31  Jared Trumm -Nihles 

  Aurora Johnson  

 

 
 

Happy Anniversary!  
14  Brian and Amber Zart   

24    Mark and Jennifer Schoepp                 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If your birthday or anniversary is not listed 

or listed incorrectly, please notify the Church 

Office at (608) 822- 6797. Thank You!   


